
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prof. Igor Maksimtsev 

Rector  

St. Petersburg State University of Economics 

21, Sadovaya street, 

191023 St. Petersburg 

Russia 

April 21st, 2020 

 

Dear Prof. Igor Maksimtsev,  

 

On behalf of Zhongnan University of Economics and Law (ZUEL), we would like to express our sincere 

greetings to you and the staff of St. Petersburg State University of Economics. Also, we appreciate your 

concern and support to us during the outbreak of covid-19 in Wuhan.  

  

Now the covid-19 is spreading all over the world at a speed beyond our prediction. You must be enduring 

a rather hard time now, hereby, we wish to convey our truest and deepest sympathies to you and all those 

who suffers. Through radio and newspaper, we have witnessed the efforts your country and people have 

made in combating with the pandemic. We believe, by joining hands together, we can defeat the 

pandemic in the near future. Therefore, please do take good care of yourself, your family and all your 

members at St. Petersburg. We pay attention to Russia all the time and will do our best to provide 

assistance to you if needed. 

  

Being on the same planet, we share weal and woe together, we believe through common efforts of 

governments and people on both sides, we can conquer the covid-19 in the end. St. Petersburg State 

University of Economics and ZUEL have long been friends and partners and on good terms with each 

other, thus, after the distinction of covid-19, we hope we can talk face to face again and discuss the great 

cooperation between us, deepening our friendship between the teachers and students on both sides.  

 

Wishing you all the best, 

 

 

   ________________________                     __________________________ 

Professor Luan Yongyu                           Professor Yang Canming  

Secretary of Party Committee                     President 

Zhongnan University of Economics and Law          Zhongnan University of Economics and Law 

 

  


